
 

        
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Monday 16th September 2024 
 

Dear parents and carers, 
 
I have been appointed as Chair of Governors with effect from the start of this term and I wanted to 
introduce myself. 
 
Firstly, I want to tell you how pleased I am to have been appointed to such a vibrant and successful school 
and I am very much looking forward to working with the excellent staff under the leadership of Rebecca 
Lennon. My period of office has of course started with the brilliant news that we have not been identified 
for closure by the local authority and that it is proposed for the school to have the addition of a Resourced 
Provision. 
 
I would like to thank the former chair, Steve Fairclough, for everything he did for the school over a number 
of years and, indeed, Jane Thomson in her position of vice-chair. 
 
I am looking forward to having the opportunity to meet many of you in the coming weeks and months. 
 
In the meantime, we are on the hunt for some new governors with skills in a number of areas and, if you 
are interested or know of someone who might be, please contact the school office. 
 
With best wishes 
 
Sarah Turvill 
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